Greenville Spinners Board of Directors Meeting October 9, 2017

In Attendance:

Chris Nordmeyer, Steve Baker, Mike Pennington, Samantha Smith, Ken Drescher, Steve Yetman, Jeff Michenfelder, and George Furr

- 1. Inquire about the status of the Spinners investment account.
- 2. Update the current content of the website.
- 3. Campbell's Covered bridge ride was very successful. Signed up 53 new members. Club added 115 over new so far.
- 4.Holiday Party: Date set for Sunday Dec, 10, 2017 and a location to be determined. Brazwell's from 2016 may no longer be an option. Chris will check with Ink and Ivey or SIP. Still have the membership pay \$5.00 each but see if the venue will leverage the cost for a Non-Profit.?
- 5. Safety Foundation still has no President or member sitting on the Spinner's Board. Still want to do their Call-a-thon in Mid November.

6. 2018 Board positions:

Chris will step down as President and take over Membership from Londa. Mike will move to President, George will move to Vice President, Secretary will be open.. Walley has asked for a Co-Chair to help with SCTAC. Frank Mansbach will step down as Advocacy Chair so that position will be open. The remaining positions will stay as they are currently. Mike has several people interested in coming on to the board. Important to find the right person for the Advocacy Chair. Must be will to attend city/county council meetings etc.

- 7. Proposal to eliminate the Yahoo Group in favor or the FB Group? Yahoo would eliminate the ability or peer-to-peer talk. Not everyone uses or likes Face Book.???
- 8. Steve proposed to make the Final 50, on December 30th, a benefit ride to raise money for the Middle School mountain biking team. Randy at Carolina Tri will host the open and close of the event and will cover those costs. Also look at changing the route to a true "50" instead of the actual 65 miles. A rest stop at Aunt Sue's perhaps. Make the route more rider friendly. Steve will finalize.
- 9. The Leaf Tour is set for Saturday November 11th. Leaving from North Greenville University..working on a way to avoid Highway 414.
- 10. Look at creating new, longer, over night rides for Spinners members. Don Hudson is working on several routes up into Asheville and the surrounding areas.

 Meeting adjourned at 9 pm. Next Board meeting will be Monday November 13th at 7:30 pm.

 Location to be announced.